
Press Releases: Designation of Vessels
SHANG YUAN BAO, NEW REGENT, and KUM UN
SAN 3

Press Statement
Heather Nauert

Department Spokesperson

Washington, DC
October 26, 2018

The United States, along with partners, welcomes the October 16 announcement
by the 1718 Committee on UN designations of vessels SHANG YUAN BAO, NEW
REGENT, and KUM UN SAN 3 for engaging in UN-prohibited ship-to-ship transfers
of refined petroleum to North Korean ships. We call on the 1718 Committee to
designate any vessels under consideration that have shown to be involved in
ship-to-ship transfers. The UN is designating the ships for a port entry ban
and deflagging. This action is necessary as North Korea’s illicit shipping
activities continue, despite UN prohibitions on ship-to-ship transfers of any
goods or items to or from North Korean vessels of any goods or items going to
or coming from North Korea.

The United States notes that this action follows recent announcements from
Canada, France, Japan, and the United Kingdom regarding monitoring and
surveillance activities to detect UN-prohibited illicit North Korean maritime
activities, with a particular focus on detecting and disrupting ship-to-ship
transfers of refined petroleum to North Korean tankers in the East China Sea.
The United States is also releasing imagery that demonstrates the results of
this coordinated, multinational initiative, which includes these countries,
along with Australia and New Zealand. In support of this initiative, the
United States has deployed aircraft and surface vessels to detect and disrupt
these activities.

North Korea continues regularly to employ deceptive tactics to evade UN
sanctions. North Korea’s illicit imports of refined petroleum have
substantially breached the UN sanctions cap on refined petroleum by making
illicit transfers, and we urge that Member States immediately end all sales
of refined petroleum to North Korea. We call on the 1718 Committee to
formally recognize this breach.

UN Member States are required to prohibit persons or entities subject to
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their jurisdiction from engaging in ship-to-ship transfers. The United States
will impose sanctions on any individual, entity, or vessel supporting North
Korea’s illicit activities.

The United States remains committed to achieving the final, fully verified
denuclearization of North Korea. The full enforcement of North Korean-related
UN Security Council Resolutions is crucial to a successful outcome. The
international community must continue to enforce and implement UN Security
Council Resolutions until North Korea denuclearizes.
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